April 24, 2017

The Graham County Commissioners met in regular session Tuesday April 24, 2017 opening to regular session with the flag salute. Commissioner Hofstetter called the meeting to order with member Jason Nelson and the County Clerk present. Minutes of the April 18, 2017 meeting were read. Commissioner Nelson made motion to approve the minutes. Commissioner Hofstetter seconded the motion. Motion carried 2-0.

Hospital

Melissa Atkins, Graham County Hospital Administrator, reported they hired a Radiology Technician for the Hospital. Certain hospital staff will be attending training and meetings in Wichita.

Miscellaneous

Russ Ingle, Chief of Police, requested donation for the Bike Safety Program for helmets. Commissioner Nelson made motion to approve \$500.00 to the Bike Safety Program to be paid out of the Special Alcohol Fund. Commissioner Hofstetter seconded the motion. Motion carried 2-0.

Commissioners reviewed budget request from Northwest Kansas Area Agency on Aging. No action taken. Commissioners reviewed correspondence from Kansas Association of Counties on a Regional Supper to be held in Oberlin.

Donna Brobst, Pioneer Township requested help with setting up headstones at Prairie Dale Cemetery. Commissioner Nelson advised he is planning on getting help to set up these headstones.

Accounts payable and payroll vouchers and checks were approved and signed.

Road & Bridge

Commissioner Nelson, Commissioner Hofstetter and Wayne Pfeifer all viewed a road south of Hill City with John Griffith present. Requesting to close part of "D" road and part of 250th Ave. No action taken.

As there was no further business to discuss Commissioner Nelson made motion to adjourn. Commissioner Hofstetter seconded the motion. Motion carried 2-0

Jana Irby, County Clerk	Todd Toll, Chairman